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The second legitimate election win for President Trump has
been a hyper speed effort to clean up the mess left from
Marxist  usurper  “president”  Hussein  Obama,  Joe  Biden  and
rotten, corrupt members of the Democrat/Communist Party USA. 
The shadow government’s liars, crooks, thieves and the greedy
have been crapping their pants for weeks.  For just about
every move Trump has made, including EO’s (Executive Orders),
teams of lawyers are already flocking to court rooms to stop
him.  And, you can bet those big dollar attorneys have been
working on crushing Trump since before the election.

As someone whose been in the trenches full time for 31 years
(some of my dearest friends for a lot longer), we have been
trying  to  educate  and  inform  Americans  about  the  ROT  and
CORRUPTION centered in the Washington District of Criminals.
 Unfortunately for our republic, America’s education system
has been brainwashing America’s children for decades right
along with the propaganda machine called TV.  “News” became
political pushing socialism and communism as the solution to
America’s problems.  “Give me a child for the first 5 years of
his life and he will be mine forever.” “The goal of socialism
is communism.” Both quotes: Vladimir Lenin, founder of the
Russian Communist Party, leader of the Bolshevik Revolution
and architect and first head of the Soviet state.”
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President Trump has been using Executive Orders as much as
possible since he was sworn in; updated list is here.  Many
EO’s have been overturned by courts for several presidents.
Executive  Order,  Proclamation,  or  Executive  Memorandum?  
Cornell Law School:  “An executive order is defined as a
declaration by the president or a governor which has the force
of law, usually based on existing statutory powers. Executive
orders do not require any action by the Congress or state
legislature  to  take  effect,  and  the  legislature  cannot
overturn it. For example, in anticipation of the Gulf War ,
President George H. Bush signed Executive Order 12724 , which
prohibited transactions with Iraq and summarily transferred
ownership of Iraqi government property in the United States to
the United States government. The executive order was issued
pursuant  to  Congressional  statutes,  the  International
Emergency Economic Powers Act and the National Emergencies Act
.

“Recent  presidential  executive  orders,  memoranda,  and
proclamations are available here . Virtually all presidential
executive orders are published in the Federal Register.”

That touches on the thorny issue of statutes which is too long
for this column.  The legal genius who should write a column
on that is Dr. Edwin Vieira.

Spending

The ONLY spending authorized by the U.S. Constitution for
Congress is found in Art. 1, Section 8, Clause 17. A tragedy
for our country that special interest groups have bought the
favors of both parties to pass “laws” that have been shredding
the Constitution for decades violating their oaths of office.
Why? Most over the past 20 years have to do with America’s
moral compass sliding into the sewer and jobs.  Mine: Stop
with the demand “Congress create jobs” rhetoric, February 13,
2011:
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“It seems all we hear is more begging for Congress to create
jobs. There is no authority for Congress to create jobs other
than those critically essential to support the military, the
courts,  congressional  overhead  and  only  those  areas
specifically enumerated under Art. 1, Sec. 8 in a supporting
role.  As  we  can  all  see  over  the  decades,  pork  spending
creates nothing but more debt. Stealing from all of us, not to
create  jobs,  but  give  the  illusion  the  voter  sanctioned
criminal  syndicate  out  in  Washington,  DC,  is  “doing
something.”

“The Outlaw Congress, one after another for decades, have done
nothing  but  kill  MILLIONS  of  jobs  through  destructive,
unconstitutional  trade  treaties  and  (constitutional  and
unconstitutional)  agencies  handing  down  more  and  more
draconian regulations choking private industry to death. That
means your incumbent and mine if they were reelected last
November.”

Elections  have  consequences  and  re-electing  the  same
incumbents who upchuck the usual political BS during election
circus season is simply asking for the same:  No solutions
except to spend more and blame it on the other party.  And
whose paying for this reckless path to penury?  You, your
children and grandchildren because the U.S. Treasury – OUR
purse – is empty and more than $36 TRILLION in the hole.

Oh, there’s been a relatively small number serving in Congress
(and your state legislature) who’ve worked diligently to stop
the madness but they’re always out voted by RINO’s who are
just doing what VOTERS in their district wanted and special
interest groups with lots of money from George Soros and other
billionaires:  Spend more for me!

Old solutions surface

My column last week dealt with Social Security; if you missed
it, do take the time to read.  My wish came true. Tucker
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Carlson  News  on  X:   “JUST  IN:  Rep.  Thomas  Massie  has
introduced a bill to exempt Senior Citizens from taxes on
Social Security retirement payments.” Press release Feb. 6,
2025: “Washington, D.C.– “Representative Thomas Massie (R-KY)
announces  reintroduction  of  the  Senior  Citizens  Tax
Elimination Act, H.R. 1040. This bill assists middle-class
seniors  by  eliminating  the  unjust  double  tax  on  Social
Security benefits.” Rest at link.

Here is the bill.  Now we’ll see if that bill gets more than
35 co-sponsors.  It needs to get passed along with a senate
bill (hello Sen. Rand Paul, Sen. John Kennedy, Sen. Blackburn)
so Trump can sign it into law.  Don’t expect AARP to support
it, but I believe AMAC will.  It will be up to the 66+ million
seniors in this country to roar.

On the campaign trail, President Trump vowed to end taxes on
tips.  Not a new idea and I did everything I could including
hand out cards over the years with the bill numbers when I
traveled to waiters, waitresses, bell hops, etc.  Congress
wasn’t interested and neither was the service industry’s big
union.

Former United States Representative:

Ron Paul Campaign Press Release – In Case You Missed It: Ron
Paul Authors Tax-Free Tips Op-Ed in the Las Vegas Sun, Jan.
31, 2012.  He kept trying in 2007 with all of 3 co-sponsors;
2009 (1 co-sponsor).  Congressman Steven Horsford’s (NV-04)
2024 bill dead as of Dec. 31, 2025. Did the Service Employees
International Union (SEIU) support any of the bills – even new
ones?  Not that I could find. Instead, some states have raised
the minimum wage so high, the biggest losers are the fast-food
industry  but  despite  all  the  vomit  from  “experts”;  it’s
another disaster.  Mine:  Raise the Minimum Wage to $100.00 An
Hour, Nov. 17, 2013

Bill Maher agrees with Trump that Department of Education
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should be abolished: ‘Not like kids are getting smarter’, Feb.
8, 2025. // A Crisis of Civics: 97% of High School Students
Can’t Pass the U.S. Citizenship Test, Feb. 6, 2025

Former Trump Education secretary calls for department to be
shuttered as cutting spree looks for next target, Feb. 6, 2025
// What eliminating the Department of Education could mean for
students, schools, Nov. 19, 2024

Ronald Reagan campaigned to abolish the “Federal” Dept of
Education and SBA – both agencies unconstitutional.  When Bob
Dole  [R]  ran  for  Congress,  he  wanted  to  abolish  these:
Commerce, Energy, Education, & HUD. (Nov 2005).

Quoting  Dole:  “We’re  going  to  cut  out  the  Department  of
Education.” At that time, the GOP presidential platform read,
in part:  “Our formula is as simple as it is sweeping: The
federal  government  has  no  constitutional  authority  to  be
involved  in  school  curricula  or  to  control  jobs  in  the
workplace.  That  is  why  we  will  abolish  the  Department  of
Education, end federal meddling in our schools, and promote
family choice at all levels of learning. We therefore call for
prompt repeal of the Goals 2000 program and the School-To-Work
Act  of  1994,  which  put  new  federal  controls,  as  well  as
unfunded mandates, on the States. We further urge that federal
attempts to impose outcome- or performance-based education on
local schools be ended.”

Never happened even when both chambers of Congress had the
majority under a GOP president.  Instead down the road, more
than $1 TRILLION dollars in student debt accumulated.  Career
crook and life-long criminal, Joe Biden, took it upon himself
to  forgive  student  loans  in  the  tens  of  billions  forcing
people like me to pay off someone’s student loan.

I would NEVER ask you to pay off a student loan I might have
signed a contract for. You signed for it, it’s your debt. The
Founding Fathers would NEVER have tolerated such rape and even
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though federal courts ordered Biden to stop, he didn’t.

“I am convinced that the battle for humankind’s future must be
waged  and  won  in  the  public  classroom  by  teachers  that
correctly perceive their role as proselytizers of a new faith
which will replace the rotting corpse of Christianity.” -John
J. Dunphy, Humanist Magazine, January-February 1983

Think of the rot and immoral agendas being shoved down the
throats of children as young as 5 in America’s indoctrination
centers they call public schools.  You’re a trans!

Forget Congress – States Must Boot Federal Dept. of Education,
Dec. 8, 2010 – My column and here we are:  US Literacy Rates
2025 (Latest Statistics & Data), Dec. 31, 2024: “More than 43
million adults in the US cannot read or write above a third-
grade level.” Tip of the iceberg, but throw more money at the
“Federal” Department of Education for the children!  State
legislatures keep barfing up the same BS:  More money for
education while teacher’s unions run the show showering them
with campaign donations.  Big fight going on here in Texas
right now over school choice.

Only We the People can demand our states cut all ties with
that unconstitutional cabinet and boot the corrupt teachers
unions out of our states.  BREAKING NEWS! Trump Signs Historic
Executive Order: Ends Radical Indoctrination in US Schools to
Protect  Our  Children!  Jan.  30,  2025  –  “President  Donald
Trump’s  signing  of  the  executive  order  to  end  radical
indoctrination in primary and secondary schools is a measure
that deserves to be celebrated and supported by all those who
value traditional education and American values.”  Great, but
get  the  unconstitutional  “Federal  Dept  of  Education
abolished.  America’s education system was number one in the
WORLD until Jimmy Carter.

Then along came the giant bulldozer, DOGE, driven by Elon Musk
(thankfully it looks like Vivek! Ramasmarmy has worn out his
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welcome mat and is deciding to run for governor of Ohio). I
wouldn’t vote for him for all the tea in China.  Musk and his
small team have uncovered unbelievable, unconstitutional waste
and corruption in a very short period of time with more to
come.

I’m sure many of you have seen some of the sickening waste of
YOUR  paycheck  under  the  unconstitutional  USAID  after  Musk
opened the flood gates:  Sen. John Kennedy Highlights DOGE
Discoveries  for  Critics:  USAID  Spent  Taxpayer  Dollars  on
Transgender Clinic in India // These are the schools built by
USAID  in  Pakistan:  “…the   US  Agency  for  International
Development  (USAID),  invested  $159.2  million  to  build  106
schools and strengthen the education sector throughout Sindh.”

Musk Says DOGE, Treasury Agree On New Anti-Fraud Measures To
Claw Back $50 Billion In Payment Fraud // Beware of this con
game:  H.R. 25: Fair Tax Act of 2025 & Carter introduces bill
abolishing IRS, tax code.  Mine which covers the so-called
Fair Tax:  Tax cuts, fair tax schemes keep people herded in
the wrong direction, May 14, 2007

Why  Ronald  Reagan  Couldn’t  Abolish  the  Department  of
Education, June 29, 2012 // Unconstitutional to begin with: 
Department of Education Cuts $15 Million in DEI Grants at
Three Universities, Feb. 8, 2025  // DOGE announces more than
$1B in savings after canceling 104 federal DEI contracts – 13
Democratic state attorneys general rebuffed the curtailing of
DEI roles, Jan. 31, 2025 // Contrasting DEI With Equality Of
Opportunity, Feb. 8, 2025

Jay Valentine: American Oversight — Anti-Trump Leftist NGO
Network Uncovered, Jan. 31, 2025:  “As the video shows, using
Fractal quantum-speed technology, American Oversight is tied
to  the  Leftist  NGO-sphere  of  over  100,000  similar
organizations  –  funding  each  other  to  hide  their  ties  to
Leftist causes.” (No-where in the Constitution does it give
CON-gress the authority to fund these NGO’s.  Trump goes for
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the jugular with NGO funding review, imperiling Dem-Journo-
Activist cabal, Feb. 7, 2025

UPDATE:  Elon  Musk  Announces  PAUSE  to  FEMA’s  “Potentially
Illegal Payments” After DOGE Gains Access to Agency’s Systems,
Feb. 8, 2025 // Grossly unconstitutional:  Democrat Senator
Chris  Coons  Offers  an  Insane  Reason  to  Justify  Spending
Millions of Taxpayer Dollars on Sesame Street in IRAQ Via
USAID  (VIDEO),  Feb.  8,  2025  //  USAID  Spent  Half-Billion
Influencing Journalism through Shady NGO “Internews Network”,
Feb. 8, 2025 // On X:  USAID NOT THE BIGGEST SCAM

Insane: Congress Funded $516 BILLION in **Expired** Programs,
Feb. 7, 2025 // Elon Musk: Medicare and Medicaid “Wasted $100B
of  Taxpayer  Money”,  Feb.  7,  2025  //  Cutting  Medicare  and
Diverting its Funds – An Unfortunate Biden Legacy, Jan. 10,
2025

Unhinged Liberal Podcast Hosts Want Elon Musk’s DOGE Workers
Put in Prison – Musk Responds (VIDEO), Feb. 8, 2025 // David
Sacks Explains Why the Liberal Establishment in DC is Freaking
Out Over the Exposure of USAID: ‘The Money is All Going to
Them’  (VIDEO),  Feb.  8,  2025:   “We’re  in  debt  almost  $40
trillion,  and  anytime  anyone  tries  to  cut  anything  in
Washington, the whole city screams bloody murder. The question
is, why? Well, now we know. The money is all going to them.”

“New York Times, getting paid. Politico, getting paid. Bill
Kristol, perennial warmonger, getting paid. Ukraine, like 11
out of 12 publications, getting paid. Viktor Orban, the Prime
Minister of Hungary, was saying his political opposition is
funded by USAID.” (Conservative Hungarian PM Orbán Vows To
Uncover and Punish Globalist NGOs and Parties Receiving USAID
Funding To Subvert His Government, Feb. 7, 2025)

Continuing: “In Poland, the left-wing political opposition is
funded by USAID. BBC in the U.K. Every left-wing organization
in the world seems to be getting paid by this slush fund at
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USAID, which distributes $50 billion a year. That’s a billion
dollars a week. That’s a lot of money.”  ALL BORROWED FROM THE
PRIVATELY OWNED UNCONSTITUTIONAL “FEDERAL” RESERVE with the
interest filched from YOUR paycheck.

DHS Secretary Noem Announces FEMA Under Her Watch Has Resolved
80% of Western North Carolina Cases in FIVE DAYS!, Feb. 9,
2025: Secretary Kristi Noem: “President Trump came in and
visited this community and in less than 20 days, secured over
$54 million for families in need and registered 2,600 families
that needed assistance and hadn’t gotten that type of help to
get signed up for the programs that we have.  In the past five
days, we’ve decreased the number of open cases by almost 80%.

“President  Trump  is  ensuring  that  communities  aren’t
forgotten,  and  he  launched  the  first  major  initiative  to
connect farmers with recovery assistance, as well. Today I had
the chance to spend some time with Mark, who’s a microfarmer
in this area, and to talk about some of the FEMA programs that
he’s been able to utilize that have been incredibly helpful.

“Obviously, Joe Biden and Democrats did not care about these
suffering families in North Carolina.”

I could fill another 10 pages on how much progress DOGE has
made in such a short period of time. So much waste members of
both parties have ignored for decades – except for a few dozen
truly honest public servants like Rep. Andy Biggs.  Why We
Need DOGE: 5 Crazy Examples Of How The Government Has Been
Wasting Your Tax Dollars, Jan. 31, 2025. Tyler Durden, Zero
Hedge: “#1 Joe Biden and his minions spent 15 million dollars
to  distribute  “oral  contraceptives  and  condoms”  in
Afghanistan…

The  award,  earmarked  by  the  United  States  Agency  for
International Development (USAID) last July, transmitted the
funds to Afghanistan.

“The money was part of a whopping $100 million package for the
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Middle  Eastern  country  to  support  the  “basic  rights  and
freedoms” of women and girls who were living under Taliban
rule.

#2 Even more money was about to be spent on condoms for the
Palestinians.   It  is  being  reported  that  the  Biden
administration “almost sent $50 million worth of condoms to
Gaza”…

“Press Secretary Karoline Leavitt also announced on Tuesday
that Biden’s administration almost sent $50 million worth of
condoms to Gaza, which she called ‘a preposterous waste of
taxpayer money!’

‘”There was about to be $50 million taxpayer dollars that went
out the door to fund condoms in Gaza!’ Leavitt shockingly
claimed.

“#3 The Biden administration spent $10,000 for an “ice skating
drag  show”  that  was  focused  on  climate  change…“The  2024
Festivus  Waste  Report  found  that  the  Biden-Harris
administration spent over $1 trillion this year, including
giving a $10,000 grant to “Beards on Ice” — an ice skating
drag show on climate change put on by the Bearded Ladies
Cabaret, a self-described “queer cabaret arts organization.”

“#4 20 million of our tax dollars were spent on a Sesame
Street  spin-off  in  Iraq  that  was  designed  to
promote  “inclusion”…

“Additionally,  the  Agency  for  International  Development
(USAID) spent $20 million on a Sesame Street spin-off show in
Iraq,  titled  “Ahlan  Simsim,”  in  an  effort  to  promote
“inclusion”  and  “mutual  respect.”

“#5 This final example is the most sickening. 1.5 million
dollars was spent to study how various species respond to
motion  sickness.   In  one  of  the  experiments,  holes  were
actually drilled into the skulls of young kittens.  This is
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evil on a level that I don’t even know how to describe…“About
$1.5 million was spent experimenting how different species,
such as young female kittens, respond to motion sickness.

“According to the report, researchers would strap kittens to a
table, where they are spun around in several directions and
have holes drilled into their skulls to keep them in place —
“and it’s all being done with your money,” Paul writes in the
report. “More than one and a half million dollars of it.”

Damn sadists.

Yes, the DOGE bulldozer is going to cost jobs, but don’t blame
me.   This  isn’t  about  the  Republican,  Democrat  or  any
political  party.   It’s  about  the  waste  and  corruption
affecting all Americans. Lawsuits by the Democrat/Communist
Party USA have been filed with more coming – especially the
offers  to  buy  out  by  Sept  which  gives  federal  employees
(60,000 at this time have opted to get out) plenty of time to
find a new job while getting paid. A judge has already put a
hold on that.  Act surprised.

I’m a federal whistleblower who took my case to the AF IG and
even though they agreed I was right, I lost my GS-11 job at
Peterson AFB, AF Space Command/NORAD.  There was no severance
package but that was back in 1989. Honesty was rewarded with
an ax.

The maniacs, liars and crooks in the Democrat/Communist Party
USA are melting down in a way I’ve never seen in my life. 
They’re doing anything they think they can get away with to
stop  Trump  –  including  bluster  about  another  impeachment
circus.

Our new Secty of Defense Pete Segseth, has already begun the
process of an actual audit of the Dept of Defense which has
failed the last 9 audits with trillions unaccounted for and
Democrats are wetting their pants and bitching like someone’s
trying  to  take  away  their  ice  cream  cone.  (We  did  last



November.) With all that’s come out so far, is it any wonder
they are flopping around like a fish out of water?

With a new director of the FBI hopefully confirmed soon (and
it  had  better  be  Kash  Patel)  and  John  Ratcliffe  as  CIA
Director (an agency that needs to be abolished as we already
have the DIA), heads had better roll and get out those prison
outfits.  We the people demand those who’ve committed provable
crimes go to prison where they belong.

The illegals round up is going full speed ahead and again,
mayors or governors who defy ICE and harbor and aid illegals
like California gov. Gavin Newsom, need to be charged and
tried.   No  one  is  above  the  law  regardless  of  party  or
position. One of the Democrats favorite they’ve been using
against Trump for years.

While the clean up and change is underway, it’s going to still
take time because of partisan judges and damn fools out there
who are so used to their chains, they don’t have a clue.  The
rest of us must stay on our reps and senators as well as state
legislatures to do what has to get done; tune out the loons
and special interest groups.  Trump can’t do it alone. I’s now
or never for our republic.

In closing, this is a must watch video:  Update on Ivan
Raiklin Telling NPR Producer of the “Patriotic & Peaceful”
Retribution  That’s  Coming,  May  15,  2024  (before  Trump
elected.)   “Lieutenant  Colonel  (Retired)  Ivan  E.  Raiklin,
former Green Beret and Constitutional Attorney Served 25 years
in the DOD, Intel and Special Operations Communities and DTRA
as an enlisted, officer, civilian, contractor on active duty,
reserves and national guard across 5 states: IA, NY, MA, MS,
TX  and  5  continents  in  five  languages  (Russian,  Spanish,
Arabic, French, English-naturally). Ivan served as a Green
Beret Commander countering ISIS in the Middle East, Taliban in
Afghanistan,  MS-13  in  Central  America,  countering  Russian
aggression as a military diplomat in the Republic of Georgia.
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“Most recently he was an instructor at the Joint Military
Intelligence  Training  Center  teaching  the  US  Intelligence
intel community and international partners about intelligence
analysis, national security and multinational operations.*

I hope you’ll share this column everywhere.  Send the link to
all the social media platforms and email lists. Let us all do
our part in getting the truth out there and Americans keeping
the pressure on Congress and our state legislatures.  We’re
FED UP with the corruption and spending us into unpayable debt
and yes, that storm is building no matter how hard Trump is
trying.

“We must not let our rulers load us with perpetual debt. We
must  make  our  election  between  economy  and  liberty  or
profusion and servitude. If we run into such debt, as that we
must be taxed in our meat and in our drink, in our necessaries
and our comforts, in our labors and our amusements, for our
calling and our creeds… [we will] have no time to think, no
means of calling our miss-managers to account but be glad to
obtain subsistence by hiring ourselves to rivet their chains
on the necks of our fellow-sufferers…

“And  this  is  the  tendency  of  all  human  governments.  A
departure from principle in one instance becomes a precedent
for [another ]… till the bulk of society is reduced to be mere
automatons of misery… And the fore-horse of this frightful
team is public debt. Taxation follows that, and in its train
wretchedness and oppression.”  Thomas Jefferson, Letter to
Samuel Kercheval, Monticello, July 12, 1816

For a thorough, comprehensive education on the Fed, the income
tax,  education,  Medicare,  SS,  the  critical,  fraudulent
ratification of the Seventeenth Amendment and more, be sure to
order  my  book  by  calling  800-955-0116  or  click  the  link,
“Taking Politics Out of Solutions“. 400 pages of facts and
solutions. Order two books and save $10.00
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